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	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 27th February 2017 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllrs  D Knight (in the Chair), Mrs P Darnton, J Madden, P Thompson and 
                A Warnes
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier and C Hill 
In Attendance:   J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

	

	16-17/0384
16-17/0385

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
There were no apologies for absence. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS
There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

	

	16-17/0386
	TREES


	
	

	
	17/00434/TPOS
	1 Cerne Close

North Baddesley


	Crown reduce one Honey Locust tree

No objection subject to Arboricultural

Officer’s Approval

	

	
	17/00444/TPOS
	2 Bracken Close

North Baddesley


	1 Oak tree – Crown reduce by 40%

No objection – subject to Arboricultural Officer’s Approval

	

	16-17/0387
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	17/00213/FULLS
	16 Baddesley Close
North Baddesley
	First floor extension over converted garage.  No comment

	

	
	17/00288/FULLS
	174 Rownhams Lane
North Baddesley
	Two dormers to front elevation and roof reconfiguration from hipped to gable end.  No comment
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	16-17/0388
16-17/0389

16-17/0390

16-17/0391

16-17/0392


	CORRESPONDENCE
SOTON WOMEN’S FOOTBALL CLUB

Amanda Burroughs had taken over from Vicci Elliott as manager of Southampton Women’s Football Club.   It was agreed that a key could be provided for the team for access to the pavilion during training sessions which would be taking place on Tuesday and Thursday evenings throughout July and August.  The Camera Club and Guides to be notified of the training days as they used the pavilion on these occasions.  There were discussions around the provision of new goalposts and Cllr Thompson informed that Drapers had agreed to fund new goalposts in the summer. 

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would provide the team with a key to the pavilion and notify the Camera Club and Guides of the Football clubs training sessions.
DRAGON’S TEETH IN HOE LANE
Residents of Hoe Lane were objecting to dragon’s teeth inserted into the grass verges by HCC to prevent parking.  The Clerk had liaised with Cllr Dowden and had filed a report with HCC.  It was agreed that the Parish Council should have no further involvement as ultimately it was HCC’s responsibility. 
WORKS TO INFANT SCHOOL
Following a complaint about works at the Infant School, Cllr Warnes and the Clerk had visited a resident living close to the school.  The complaints appeared to be unfounded and the Clerk had liaised with Cllr Dowden who had already had dealings with the resident.  It was agreed that it was HCC’s responsibility to liaise with the resident.
PAVILION
A quote in the sum of £508 plus VAT to repair and service the boiler at the pavilion was agreed.  The Clerk to liaise with the groundsman to progress the works.
Cllr Knight informed that planning permission had finally been granted for works to extend the sports pavilion.   The Chairman would be meeting with children’s playground specialists shortly to discuss new quotes.
DOG FOULING

Following complaints about dog fouling, it was agreed a notice would be put in the Beadle reminding dog walkers not to let their pets foul the footpaths.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would put a notice in the Beadle.
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	16-17/0393

	OTHER CORRESPONDENCE 
There was no other correspondence.

The meeting closed at 8.05pm 

	


